

## NMBA - August 2017 Meeting (2017/07/17)

Board Members Present: Aaron Hofelt, Scott Sheeder, Rob Brawley, Harry Sherrill,

Raffle - Its time to start selling tickets!!			
<b>Discussion</b> - Scott reminded everyone that there are only a few weeks left to sell tickets, and asked if anyone was willing to sell a few. Brad Swope took 10 tickets. Rob Brawley bought 8 and took a few extras. Chris Bumgarer took 12.			
<b>Conclusions</b>  Due date 2017-09-21			
Action Items		Who	When

T-shirts - New design from Rob/Donovan			
<b>Discussion</b> - Rob Brawley shared the new design for the shirts - all members present liked the design. Rob, Terri, and Ho are working on pricing and will order a selection of long and short sleeve. We will get the shirts to the shops this month and will have shirts ready for people to pick up at the fall group ride.			
<b>Conclusions</b>			
Action Items		Who	When
Aaron Hofelt to provide an update as soon as shirts have been ordered		Aaron Hofelt	asap

DCNR - Designation of NMBA Representatives			
<b>Discussion</b> - All agreed that there was no ill intent by any of the NMBA members when offering critique of the recent DCNR trail work. All also agreed that we need a mechanism in place to provide feedback "from a mountain biker's perspective" to DCNR while they are working on the trails. The best way to do this may be to designate NMBA representatives - these would be the only people from the club to communicate with DCNR, and NMBA members with suggestions would pass the information on to the representatives. Nominees for the DCNR communication job included Corey Dickman and Neil Millar. Harry Sherrill also volunteered, but said that other nominees might be preferred because his use of email is infrequent.			

<b>Conclusions</b>			
<b>Action Items</b>		<b>Who</b>	<b>When</b>
	<a href="#">Scott to check with Neil and Corey</a>	<a href="#">Scott</a>	<a href="#">asap</a>

<b>Fall Picnic</b>			
<b>Discussion</b>			
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Saturday September 23rd</li> <li>• Wheels turning 10:00 am</li> <li>• RSVP on FB or email</li> <li>• Bring a side to share</li> <li>• Galbraith Gap</li> <li>• NMBA, 'dog and burgers,</li> </ul>			
<b>Conclusions</b> - it was discussed, but neither Lora nor Howie were present. They will be notified by Scott			
<b>Action Items</b>		<b>Who</b>	<b>When</b>
	<a href="#">Scott to update Howie and Lora</a>	<a href="#">Scott</a>	<a href="#">asap</a>

<b>Rides Update</b>			
<b>Discussion</b>			
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Aaron Pontzer - Weekly ride update</li> <li>• Communication - PSU listserve</li> </ul>			
<b>Conclusions</b>			
<a href="#">We are going to pursue a psu listserve. Aaron Hofelt will set it up.</a>			
<b>Action Items</b>		<b>Who</b>	<b>When</b>
	<a href="#">Aaron Hofelt to set up PSU listserve</a>	<a href="#">Aaron Hofelt</a>	<a href="#">asap</a>

<b>Trails Update</b>			
<b>Discussion</b>			

- Jeremy - Trail User Group - week of September 10<sup>th</sup> - the suggested NMBA representatives have been invited.
- Harry is going to lead another trail work day, concentrating on touch-up of the work that was done by DCNR on Longberger - The date is September 10th, meeting at the shed at 2:00 pm.

**Conclusions**

Action Items		Who	When
Send email to the membership		Neil Millar	First week of September

**Outreach**

**Discussion**

- Mountain Biking 101 Seminar
  - Ryan - Mountain Biking 101 Course
    - Schedule for Saturday Sept 30 at 10am, Haymarket park. I'm planning on blabbing on for a while, then a short ride to Accu trails from the park.
    - Rain date is the next day (Oct 1), same time/place
    - He would like one additional volunteer to help with the group ride
- Take a Kid Mountain Biking
  - Saturday October 7th
  - Andrew Artz and Trish Meek are organizing
  - Do we want to be involved?
  - Terri has volunteered to do this - she will need 6-8 volunteers, or will need to cancel before the event

**Conclusions**

Action Items		Who	When
Send email to membership - Ryan needs one volunteer, Terri needs 6-8 volunteers (check with Terri for an update before sending an email to the membership)		Neil Millar	asap

**What's Next?**

**Discussion**

- Set a date for the weekend at Stokesville (for Wilderness 101 volunteers only)
- September Meeting - Monday September 18th
- Fall Group Ride, Picnic, and Raffle Drawing - September 23rd

**Conclusions**

- Scott will be away for the first two weeks of September - he will be back for the meeting, but will not have the opportunity to do any prep. Ask Neil for help...

Action Items		Who	When